MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

MAY 17, 2013

Call to Order:  The annual Mountain Library Network General Membership Meeting was called to order by Eva McGuire, MLN Executive Board chair, who noted that this was the 10th annual membership meeting for MLN.  She also gave an overview of the first meeting.

Committee Reports

· Circulation Committee – Paula Carter, committee chair, reminded members that the circulation policies were available on the MLN website.  She stated that, while these policies were set up ten years ago, there are still some who do not follow them.  Examples include improper information in the unique ID field and lack of a middle name or NMN.  She stressed the importance of checking for duplicate library cards using not only the name but the unique ID number as well.  Library cards must be presented before checking out items or renewing items.  
Concerning interlibrary loans: those handling ILLs are asked to please respond to all ILL requests, whether the book is available or not.  Be sure to check the ILLs out to the requesting library.  Do not check books out to the patron.  Contact lending library to renew ILLs.  Return ILLs in a timely manner.  
Libraries that have location codes that are not being used are asked to send those location codes to Judy Gunsaulis to be deleted.  
It has been suggested that circulation training be done via webinars on the MLN website.  Anyone interested in creating a circulation webinar should contact an MLN board member.  
Emilee Seese and Judy Gunsaulis gave a presentation on running courtesy notices.  
· Cataloging Committee – Vicky Terry, committee chair, announced that there would be Level 2 cataloging training on June 5 & 6 at the Raleigh County Public Library, and Level 3 cataloging training on June 27-28 at the Jackson County Public Library.  She also reported that Heather Campbell Shock from the West Virginia Library Commission wants to meet with the cataloging committees from MLN and NorLIN to establish guidelines for using RDA in the state.  Further details on this meeting will be available at a later time.  
· OPAC Committee – Brian Raitz, committee chair, gave an overview of OPAC capabilities, including Good Reads, LibAnywhere, and the “other resources” link to the Library Commission databases.  There is also another capability that allows staff logins to see complete bibliographic and item record information on the OPAC.  
System

· Hardware update – Larry Arnold reported that the current hardware and operating system has an end of service life of December, 2013.  If MLN moves to Sierra, two servers would be needed, at the cost of approximately $10,000.  The operating system required to run Sierra is Red Hat 5.  Licensing and support for Red Hat 5 is about $5000/year.  He expressed concern about the age of Red Hat 5, since Red Hat 7 is due out later this year.  
· Software update – Eva McGuire presented Tammy Richards’ software report.  The last software update was installed in May, 2012.  There have been no new updates since then.   Two patches have been installed.  Some libraries are still having problems with broken links to holds at check-in.  If this problem is encountered, let Tammy know by giving specific examples such as patron name, barcode number, and any other specific information so that she can clear up the problem.  MLN members are encouraged to ask questions or report problems as needed.
Old Business – Since the life of the server is at an end, the MLN Board has been looking into various library system options.  Issues included whether MLN should stay with Millennium or move to Sierra or go to another system altogether.  It was decided not to go with an entirely new system.  However, at this time, we do not have the funds to move to Sierra.  For now, MLN will remain on Millennium.  It is anticipated that Innovative will continue to support Millennium for some time to come.  Anyone who is interested in learning more about Millennium is encouraged to join the Innovative Users’ Group.  
New Business – An election was held for an at-large member from a Small/Medium library.  Deya Terrafranca from Summers County Public Library was elected to the position.  While the votes were being tallied, Eva McGuire discussed upcoming Millennium updates, including fee assessments for holds not picked up, auto reset of “in transit” items, and several SMS-related updates.
After a demonstration of how to prepare courtesy notices by Judy Gunsaulis and Emilee Seese, the group recessed for lunch.

Training – Afternoon training consisted of the following:

· How to send overdue notices via email by Paula Carter

· Library advocacy by Chris Hall, TSG Consulting

· How to set up a library listserv by Suzette Sims

· RDA training by Heather Campbell Shock

Informational update – Karen Goff presented an informational update about technology and libraries.  She discussed how libraries often talk about “how” to do technology, but not about “why” do technology.  She described a number of ways of using technology to prove the relevance of libraries.

Announcements and Adjournment – Eva McGuire announced that the next MLN Executive Board Meeting would be held on June 3, 2013 at 10:30 a.m. at the South Charleston Public Library.  The meeting was then adjourned.
